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“Friends Supporting Friends” 

Points of interest                   
………………..……………... 

• Your continued do-
nations have kept 
this Newsletter and 
NEMSN alive. 
Please keep those 
donations coming 
no matter how 
large or small. Our 
thanks.    
………………………………….. 

• We are interested 
in your story. Please 
take the time to 
write it and send to 
us for our newslet-
ter. 

   …………………………………... 

• If you have not seen  
our web site yet, it 
is very informative. 

• CHECK  OUT  
 www.nemsn.org 
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New L-Tryptophan Research 
NEMSN is excited to announce that Stephen Naylor PhD of our Medical Advisory Panel is 
extensively investigating a heretofore not identified contaminant in Showa Denko L-
Tryptophan. It also appears to be present (not yet confirmed) in some of today's commer-
cially available L-Tryptophan supplements. The specific contaminant that caused EMS in 
1989 has never been identified. EMS seems to be still occurring from current supplements 
though not in epidemic proportions. This is the first substantive research of anything per-
taining to EMS in many years! Although Dr. Naylor's current work doesn't point quickly to 
new medicines or therapies for us, it is in the category of research that must be completed 
before any new treatments for our disease can be developed. 
In November 2017 the first of several scientific papers on this research, co-authored by 
Stephen Naylor PhD, Gerald J. Gleich MD and others, was published online by the journal 
Toxicology Letters: https://authors.elsevier.com/a/1V~QM1M2r-o4F8. The print version will 
come out in January 2018.
Dr. Naylor has also written the following article for NEMSN readers. It is an overview of the 
current understanding of EMS from a toxicological point of view. It does contain some very 
technical terms and information, but the meaning of the article is clear even for those of us 
without an understanding of the chemistry. 
Thank you, Dr. Naylor. 

Eosinophilia Myalgia Syndrome Contaminants:

Past, Present, Future 

by

Stephen Naylor Ph.D. 

1. INTRODUCTION 

     All of you are familiar with the outbreak of Eosinophilia Myalgia Syndrome (EMS) that 
occurred in 1989. Many of you continue to suffer from health issues after taking contami-
nated Showa Denko K.K. L-Tryptophan associated with EMS onset. Some of you have 
experienced EMS-like symptoms after taking other brand-name L-Tryptophan, 5-
Hydroxytryptophan (5-HTP) or Melatonin. My first conversations about EMS occurred 
when meeting Dr. “Jerry” Gleich in Rochester, Minnesota. I had been recruited by Mayo 
Clinic as a research professor in 1991, and was fortunate enough to encounter Dr. Gleich 
in 1993. As most of you know, he was one of the first physicians to diagnose the condition 
and recognize that there was a new disease associated with elevated levels of a specific 
white blood cell called the eosinophil. This disease ultimately became known as EMS.
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YOUR ATTENTION SOUGHT AND PARTICIPATION
 WANTED AS 2020 COMMENCES

by Michael Bird

This newsletter seeks your participation in important matters that affect NEMSN’s operations. First, you 

have the opportunity to elect individuals who will serve as members of our Board of Directors (see page 

2). Second, you have the opportunity to vote for or against NEMSN by-law changes recommended 

by the Board of Directors (see pages 2 and 3). Third, our occasional request for contributions to keep 

our organization humming is made below (page 1). Finally, alternative means for receiving NEMSN 

newsletters and correspondence are discussed below. 

EVERY  DOLLAR COUNTS.  MORE DOLLARS NEEDED. To be blunt, a contribution from you in any amount 

would get NEMSN off to a good financial start in 2020. The organization intends to publish newsletters 

more frequently and continue with updates/improvements to our website. Basic operating costs, 

interaction with our medical advisors and conduct of our periodic meetings also dent our organizational 

checking account. We enter 2020 with slightly more than $3,400 in the bank. That makes us a small, 

yet effective, prudent and active entity. That amount, however, probably limits just how much we can 

do. Be as generous as possible for every dollar you contribute is wisely applied and is acknowledged 

with a handwritten thank you and receipt. 

Recent Contributors:  $1-$99:  ALISON ADLER, DR. EDWARD BELONGIA, JEAN KINSELLA, SUSAN 

LUTTRELL (in honor of Nancy Campbell) AND ERNEST & NORA VIERK.

Recent Contributors:  $100 or more:  MONA ROBERTS AND BERNADETTE ZIGALO

Please make a contribution today. All you need to do is write out a check and send it to the address on 

the form at the end of this newsletter. It’s that easy!!!

NEMSN’S ANNUAL MEETING.  It will be conducted on Sunday, March 15 at 7:00 p.m. The meeting will be 

held via conference call. Any member who would like to participate should indicate so on the form at the 

end of this newsletter. Board of Director election results and by-law change votes will be announced at 

the March meeting. Other business will follow.

MORE COMMUNICATION OPTIONS FOR YOU. For the most part, NEMSN newsletters are mailed to members. 

Some have individually requested they be sent electronically. So, if you would prefer to receive NEMSN 

newsletters and other communications electronically (or electronically and by mail), please send a note 

to us through NemsnTalk@aol.com (see form at the end of this newsletter).

The electronic option will obviously help save money so we can continue to send our newsletter to 

those wanting current information on EMS and related health issues. The most recent newsletter cost  

about $1,300 in printing and mailing costs. This was higher than normal because with the recent 

passing of board member Sandy Keating, we lost our long-time layout person and had to rely on the 

printer for layout work. If you don’t have an email we will gladly continue to mail copies to you. And 

a friendly reminder: all NEMSN newsletters from the most recent back to 2006 are accessible on 

NEMSN’s website. 

Vo l .  2 9  N o . 1  T h e  N a t i o n a l  E o s i n o p h i l i a - M y a l g i a  S y n d r o m e  N e t w o r k ,  I n c .   J a n u r a y  2 0 2 0



“Friends Supporting Friends” 

Page  2                                                                             Vol. 26  No. 1   

National EMS Network 
Newsletter 
Published by 

The National EMS Network

P.O. Box 4171 

Monitor Station 

West New York, New Jersey 

07093

NemsnTalk@aol.com 
201-868-5791

***
Board of Directors 

*

Lois Vierk 
President 

*
 Jinx Engstom 
Vice President 

*
Ann Flaherty 

Secretary

*
Michael Bird 

Treasurer
*

Sandy Keating 
Newsletter Editor 

*
Nancy Grant 

Med/Research Director 

*
George E. Bush 

*

Website:  www.nemsn.org 

The National EMS Network News-
letter is published  by  

The National EMS Network, Inc.,
a nonprofit charitable organization

under section 501 (C) (3)
of the Internal Revenue Service.

DISCLAIMER

The NEMSN does not engage in the prac-

tice of medicine or law & does not claim 

to have legal or medical knowledge. All 

persons should seek the advice of their 

own lawyers & medical professionals. 

Opinions expressed by individual writers 

herein are those of the writers and not 

necessarily those of the NEMSN Board of 

Directors or its committee or subcommit-

tee heads, nor of the Editor. Information 

is intended merely to inform readers. 

Drugs & treatments & legal issues should 

be discussed with readers’ own physi-

cians & attorneys. 

GoodSearch.com is 

also a way to help earn 

money for NEMSN.

As of this date, we have earned a 

total of $407.87 by using Good-

Search.com to search on the web or 
using GoodShop.com to shop online. 
How does it work?
Simply go to www.goodsearch.com for 
your web searching and earn a penny 
for NEMSN each time you search the 
web, and when shopping, click on the 
GoodShop link or go to 
www.goodshop.com.  

In the "Who do you GoodSearch for" 
box type in National Eosinophilia Myal-
gia Syndrome Network. Next, click 
through to our partner merchants 
(clicking on the merchant's link will 
open a new browser window and redi-
rect you to their site) and start shop-
ping! A percentage of your purchase 
will go to your favorite charity or 
school.

How much can I generate for NEMSN 
by shopping through GoodShop? 

The amount donated is different for 
each retailer but it averages approxi-
mately 3% of the total sale and can go 
up to 20% and beyond (the percentage 
donated is indicated below the mer-
chants logo). The total amount raised 
can quickly add up and the sky is the 
limit. The more people shop through 
GoodSearch, the more money will be 
directed towards good causes. There is 
no cap on how much money they will 
direct to charities and schools! I, my-
self, use it for almost all of my online 
purchases. It is so easy to use and 
earns us money while we are shop-
ping.

From the Editor 

We are missing addresses for many of 
our members as they have moved and 
not let us know of their new address. If 
you know of anyone who is not getting 
our newsletter, please let us know 
their new address, phone numbers 
and e-mail addresses.

EMS Diagnosis Code 

Changed

The diagnosis code for EMS is now 
M35.8.  (Previously it was 710.5.)
The World Health Organization 
keeps an extensive list of all medical 
diagnoses and their codes called the 
International Classification of Dis-
eases. The classification system was 
updated to its current form in Octo-
ber 2015.

Check out the EMS diagnosis code 
at http://www.icd10data.com/
ICD10CM/Codes/M00-M99/M30-
M36/M35-/M35.8
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2020 ELECTION FOR THE 
NEMSN BOARD OF DIRECTORS

There are five seats on NEMSN’S nine-member board due for election in 2020. In our December 2019 newsletter, we 
asked that any individuals interested in serving on our Board acknowledge their interest and submit a short bio for 
your consideration. The following three individuals have expressed interest in serving a term that would extend from 
2020 to 2024 (if by-law changes on next page are approved; if not, then the term of office is 2020-2022).

MICHAEL BIRD
For a decade and a half, I’ve had the honor of serving as a NEMSN board member and as its Treasurer. Keeping the lines 

of communication open and updated among all victims, families, friends and medical providers is key. Providing access to all 

pertinent medical research completed and pending is pivotal. And having NEMSN serve as a resource for those experiencing 

EMS-like symptoms remains an essential activity. I’d like to continue these activities and make whatever contributions I can as 

the spouse of an EMS survivor, Dayna Tolley, and on your behalf. Thank you. 

NANCY GRANT
To serve on the NEMSN Board is a privilege.  EMS is a rare and nearly forgotten disease/syndrome.  This very small 

organization provides an essential role in connecting new and old EMS patients with their community, resources, and 

information.  I became a member of the NEMSN Board sometime in the early years of 2000 after attending the NEMSN San 

Diego Conference in California.  Over the years I have worked on many newsletters, either writing for them or editing the 

words of other authors.  I would like to continue to serve NEMSN in this way.

LOIS VIERK
I've been honored to serve as a Board member for about 12 years and as President since 2017. Facilitating communication 

and information flow among EMS patients, Medical Advisors and Board members has been a rewarding duty. Life with EMS is 
very tough for many of us, long-time members and new patients alike. We're fortunate today because after many years there's 

meaningful research on EMS and toxins that cause it. Perhaps we can dare hope for expanded treatment options, for more 

understanding by doctors, and for prevention of new cases. I'd like to continue on the Board to help achieve this.

PLEASE COMPLETE THE BALLOT THAT IS FOUND AT THE END OF 
THIS NEWSLETTER AND SUBMIT BY FEBRUARY 20, 2020.

RECOMMENDED CHANGES TO THE 
NEMSN BY-LAWS

During 2019, the NEMSN Board of Directors did a thorough review of its by-laws. This was the first comprehensive review 
carried out in nearly two decades. The review resulted in several recommendations detailed in the December 2019 NEMSN 

newsletter. The Board sought comment and suggested edits/further changes from the NEMSN membership. That done, it is 

now time for you to vote on the recommended by-laws modifications. The recommended changes are:

1. Add “maintenance and updating of an organizational website” to the stated purposes of NEMSN. There is no mention of 

this activity in the current by-laws.

2. Add “persons with or without an EMS diagnosis and having EMS-like symptoms and medical issues from having 
taken L-Tryptophan, 5-HTP and/or Melatonin” to the list of individuals who can be members of NEMSN and those who are 

served by the organization. Current by-laws allow only individuals with an EMS diagnosis, their family members, caregivers 

and significant others as well as professional persons engaged in treatment, research and legal issues connected with EMS 
to be members of and served by the organization. In recent years, NEMSN has been contacted by numerous individuals 

who report an EMS-like condition after taking current supplements, but often the patients cannot find a physician who knows 
enough about EMS to diagnose.

3. Change the grandfather date for qualifying for NEMSN membership via receipt of the organization’s newsletter from Janu-

ary 1, 2000 to “January 1, 2020.”
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NEMSN Welcomes  

New President

As of January 2017, Lois Vierk accepted the 
NEMSN Board’s request to become the Presi-
dent of the Board.  Because of health issues 
and personal reasons, Jann Heston has 
stepped down as president. She remained a 
board member for some months, but resigned 
this position in July. We are all grateful for 
Jann's many years of service.

Lois says, "I am honored to lead this group. 
Our mission remains the same as it has always 
been, as printed below. We welcome and need 
contact from our members. Please let us know 
how you are doing and if you have found help-
ful strategies for dealing with your symptoms. If 
you want to speak to another EMS patient 
about what you are going through, please let us 
know and we'll put you in contact with someone 
else who understands. 

"We are here for members who got sick in the 
1989 EMS epidemic and also for new patients 
who have been diagnosed with EMS or have 
an undiagnosed EMS-like disease, after taking 
current L-Tryptophan, 5-HTP, or Melatonin sup-
plements. We have been very pleased to com-
municate with Stephen Naylor PhD these past 
months, about his current research on contami-
nants in Showa Denko L-Tryptophan and in 
current supplements."       

NEMSN Mission Statement: The National 
Eosinophilia-Myalgia Syndrome Network, Inc., 
is a non-profit (501 C-3) organization dedicated 
to helping EMS survivors and their families by 
offering educational information and peer sup-
port. NEMSN is also committed to encouraging 
research to improve treatment for L-tryptophan 
induced EMS and to increasing awareness of 
the cause and effects of the disease and other 
similar auto-immune disorders.

WANTED: $$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$
Trace back to the mid-70s. An English band 
named The Flying Lizards sang these words to 
us: “the best things in life are free, but you can 
give them to, the birds and bees. I want money, 
that’s what I want..............(and so on). 

It’s not an elegant message. It might not even 
seem appropriate for this publication. But, hope-
fully, it is an attention-getter......so please con-
tinue reading. 

NEMSN as you well know is a non-profit organi-
zation. We operate on a skimpy budget. We are 
fiscally frugal. We make a dollar stretch a long 
way in order to provide you quality services. We 
end 2017 with approximately $3,000 in the 
bank. We had only two contributors in 2017 - 
that won’t do for the upcoming year as we 
hopefully increase the publication frequency of 
the newsletter and handle regular recurring ex-
penses.

So, we want (your) money. Put more respect-
fully, we encourage you to make a tax-
deductible contribution to NEMSN either before 
this tax and calendar year ends or early in 
2018. We cannot function successfully without 
your support. In other words, the best things in 
life aren’t necessarily free. So please donate 
what you can today and send that donation to:

Michael Bird, Treasurer 
315 West Kirkwood Avenue, Apt. 403 
Bloomington, Indiana 47404 

Thank You, 
Michael

May your season be bright and merry. 
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4. Change the terms of office for membership on the NEMSN Board of Directors from an unlimited number of two-year 
terms to a “maximum of three four-year terms.” This maximum number of terms could be waived if there are insufficient 
numbers of candidates for vacant Board positions.

5. Change the frequency of Board meetings from 10 per year (July and December excepted) to “one meeting each quarter 
of each year” (or a minimum of four). Approving this change would keep the current March annual meeting and it would 

retain Board authority to call additional meetings as needed.

6. Change the distribution of NEMSN’s assets should dissolution occur to “The National Organization for Rare Disorders 
(NORD) and the American Partnership for Eosinophilic Disorders (APFED).” Current by-laws name The National 

Arthritis Foundation, The Scleroderma Foundation and the Chronic Fatigue Syndrome Association, organizations with which 

NEMSN does not interact today.

PLEASE COMPLETE THE BY-LAWS BALLOT THAT IS FOUND AT THE END OF 
THIS NEWSLETTER AND SUBMIT BY FEBRUARY 20, 2020.

NEMSN MEMBER RESPONSE FORM

1. BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTION.  (You have the option of voting for up to three candidates. 

Please circle the names of those you vote for.)

Michael Bird    Nancy Grant   Lois Vierk

2. NEMSN BY-LAWS CHANGES.  (Please circle your preference.)

YES    NO    ABSTAIN

3. PREFER TO RECEIVE NEMSN NEWSLETTERS ELECTRONICALLY?  (Please circle your preference.)

YES    NO

(IF YES, PLEASE ENTER YOUR NAME AND EMAIL ADDRESS _____________________________________________)

4. WANT TO PARTICIPATE IN MARCH 15, 2020 NEMSN ANNUAL MEETING?  (Please circle your preference.)

YES    NO

(IF YES, PLEASE ENTER YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS AND/OR PHONE NUMBER SO WE CAN CONTACT YOU WITH 
CALL-IN INFORMATION___________________________)

5. WANT TO MAKE A CONTRIBUTION TO NEMSN? (Please circle your preference.)

YES    NO

ONCE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THIS FORM, PLEASE MAIL TO:
Michael Bird

315 West Kirkwood Avenue, Apt. 403

Bloomington, Indiana  47404

OR EMAIL YOUR RESPONSES TO #1, #2, #3 AND #4 TO:  NemsnTalk@aol.com.
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